
 
  

 

To: House Committee on Revenue 

From:  Richard Donovan, Legislative Services Specialist 

Re:  House Bill 4079 

Date:  February 4, 2020  

 

Chair Nathanson, Vice Chairs Marsh and Reschke, members of the committee: 

On behalf of OSBA membership, including 197 school districts, 19 Education 

Service Districts, and 17 community colleges throughout the state of Oregon, 

thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of House Bill 4079 and the 

concepts contained therein. 

Lack of broadband internet access is a challenge for Oregon’s rural school 

districts and communities. Thousands of students in multiple Oregon school 

districts have limited- or no-access to high speed internet. This shortage of 

broadband providers directly impacts student access to information. 

In 2019 the Legislature took steps to address this shortfall with the passage of 

HB 2173, which codified the existence of the Oregon Broadband Office. Now is 

the right time to fund that office, and to provide funding to increase access to the 

parts of Oregon that are still lacking. 

HB 4079 would do that. It would add revenue necessary for broadband 

expansion. This expansion will benefit schools and students. It will also benefit 

those communities, potentially enabling business development and innovation 

that was previously not possible. It is a responsible policy change that will 

expand infrastructure and respond to the changing telecommunications landscape 

of the past two decades. I encourage your support of HB 4079. 


